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Dear Sir/Madam





8th July 2021
I am writing to you to protest against the brutal police suppression of a legitimate demonstration in Almaty on 6th July and the subsequent arrest of some of the protestors. We have been informed that the protestors who were demonstrating against price increases were cordoned off for over 12 hours in sweltering conditions of over 30 degrees. They were denied proper access to toilet facilities or water. 
Understandably, in these conditions, the protestors attempted to break out to access water. We have received reports that the SOBR “Security” unit viciously attacked those attempting to escape from the cordon They were then arrested and thrown into the back of police vans.  Three of those arrested have been named as Valikhan Sultanov, Yrbsek Toktasyn and Dostiyarov Dauren. We are extremely concerned about their wellbeing.  Valikhan Sultanov, in particular, was seen to have been particularly badly hurt by the police.
Following the arrests and an online trial, the protestors were sentenced to 10 days in jail, but no-one is sure whether they are well or even where they are. One unconfirmed report suggests that Valikhan Sultanov is in a very serious condition in an Almaty medical institution. 
The right to demonstrate is a fundamental democratic right. Once again, the Kazakhstan state has intervened to stop legitimate protests and to try and intimidate those prepared to challenge the ruling Nur-Otan government. The actions by the security forces on 6th July only confirm the view of the international worker’s movement that Kazakhstan has a veneer of democracy that hides a dictatorship. Campaign Kazakhstan demands the immediate release of all of the protestors and a guarantee from the government of the right to peaceful protest.
Yours sincerely

Michael Whale 
(Secretary Campaign Kazakhstan)
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